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Press Statement

Accra, Tuesday, December 10, 2024

Ladies and gentlemen, esteemed members of the media. 

I wish to first congratulate the incoming president of Ghana, his vice and all newly elected parliamentarians and the Vice President for his maturity in the declaration made early in the outcome of the elections. 

It is with immense pride that we extend our warmest congratulations to you — the media organizations of Ghana Independent Broadcasters Association, all your dedicated staff, other broadcasting partners including the GBC and its personnel. Your exceptional performance during the recent elections, along with the significant financial and personal sacrifices made during this critical period, deserves our highest commendation. Your remarkable efforts to enhance broadcast quality, media personnel visibility and safety, facilitate seamless coverage, and maintain an unwavering commitment to delivering accurate, balanced, and timely information throughout the election campaign — culminating in the successful Presidential and Parliamentary elections from December 2nd to December 7th — have truly been exemplary. Your dedication has been crucial in ensuring safety, transparency, and informed voting, thereby upholding the integrity of our democratic process till date.

We recognize that this achievement would not have been possible without the invaluable support of the Electoral Commission of Ghana, the Ghana Police Service, the cooperation of political parties, and the commitment of our dedicated supporters and partners.

The professionalism and dedication displayed by journalists, reporters, editors, cameramen, and all staff across media outlets nationwide have been instrumental in educating the electorate. Your ability to report fairly, responsibly, and with integrity in real-time has further strengthened the democratic values we hold dear.

As we look to the future, we must remember that critical media issues remain, including the Broadcasting Bill, the Digital Terrestrial Television (DTT) Migration Policy, content regulation discussions, taxation challenges facing the Free-to-Air (FTA) broadcasting sector, and more. Addressing these issues is essential to fostering a sustainable and free media environment that supports our nation. 

While we congratulate the President-elect, the Vice President-elect, incoming ministers, and parliamentarians on their electoral success, we eagerly anticipate collaborative efforts to tackle these pressing matters. Together, we can amplify the voices of Ghanaians and translate their aspirations into actionable policies that will further advance our beautiful democracy for the benefit of all.

A heartfelt thank you to our Media Coalition partners for a job well done. We are here to stay, and at GIBA, we look forward to a consistent and stronger advocacy for the media in Ghana through our Coalition.

May God bless the media, and may God bless our homeland, Ghana.
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